KEITH & SHARON **HIGGINBOTHAM** MISSIONARIES TO THAILAND SINCE 1991 Peek-a-boo! You're on YouTube!Revs. John & Eileen Fethkenher **Brother Timothy Tan** from Singapore

NEWS FROM THAILAND

FIRST GRADUATING CLASS OF EXTENSION CAMPUS



On February 26, 2010, the first of many students graduated from the Extension Campus. Thirty-three students received their diplomas, with over thirty more working toward next year's graduation.

It was a thrilling moment for all of us! We have watched the students over the past few years and seen them persevere through hardships and obstacles that are unknown in the West, and step up to a higher level. One student walked 3 hours to get to a cart drawn by a water buffalo to ride 3 hours to get to a bus to travel another 4 hours to get to school! His story of commitment to study God's Word is not out of the ordinary for these extraordinary people.



Many testimonies have come from the students of how the knowledge of the Word of God they learned at the EC has impacted both their lives and ministries. Most importantly, many are being saved as the students share the Gospel. One testimony of healing came from a student with an obstructed nasal passage; the doctor told him surgery was the only answer, but the student could not afford the surgery. During his training, God completely healed him and he no longer needs surgery. His wife was often ill before she began attending school. As she studied the Word of God, she learned that God still heals today, it is God's will to heal, and that she can be healed. Her faith became strong, and she is no longer frequently ill, but is now strong and healthy.



Special thanks goes to one man whose vision and commitment propelled the school forward because of his unrelenting commitment for the leaders under his care to be trained and equipped in the Word of God, with the Full Gospel, & Word of Faith.

1 John 5:4 says, "This is the victory that has overcome the world, even our faith." The believers here face exceptional challenges and obstacles. Being equipped with the Word of Faith is a life or death issue for them. Thank you for helping them!

2010 Rhema Thailand is Going For Souls

bug.



Send Contributions to: Keith & Sharon Higginbotham Nation to Nation International PO Box 1607 Joplin, MO 64802-1607 USA

Phone: 417.623.4580

Give Online: www.ntni.org or email: admin@ntni.org

Email Keith & Sharon: info@asiamissions.org

For Postal Correspondence: Keith & Sharon Higginbotham Yannawa PO Box 59 Bangkok 10120 Thailand

Important Reminder

contributions are tax deductible when checks are made payable to Nation to Nation Int'l. Keith & Sharon's names cannot appear on the check. To designate your gift, place #312 in the Memo Line or on a separate piece of paper designate: For Keith & Sharon Higginbotham.

WE'RE ON THE WEB! **ASIAMISSIONS.ORG** RHEMATHAILAND.ORG

OR FOLLOW US ON





Sometimes it is good to not be satisfied! RBCB we are not satisfied - we want to see more people come to Jesus!

We're turning up the evangelism.

One outreach involving church members, Bible school students, and alumni is to Thai and Burmese

factory workers. A church member, concerned about his employees, is providing an airconditioned meeting room and facilities to help the people who work for him and those who live in the surrounding area! The team goes there every Wednesday at noon and begins reaching out:

meeting new people and following up with previous contacts in their homes, and on the job. From 2:00-4:30 p.m., factory employees may attend the onsite Bible study without losing any pay! The team continues ministering throughout the afternoon and evening concluding from 6:30-9:30 p.m. with worship, Bible study, testimonies, and prayer.

CELEBRATING KIDS!

The 2nd Saturday of January is a national holiday here in Thailand called Children's Day. So January is the month we have our annual VBS - a one day children's Bible school. This is also one of the student projects for second year students. This year's theme was Adventures on the High Seas, and

> included everything that children love. Most importantly, it included the Gospel. Nearly 50 children accepted Jesus as their Savior!

ARE YOU READY FOR GOD TO USE YOU?

Pastor Jim Herring, back with us 4 years in a row! It's more than just good food that brings him back! He loves the Thai people and the Thai people love him. This year he shared personally from years of experience about how to prepare yourself for God to use you!



group) met in the park for a picnic and evangelism after church. One young man at church did not want to go because he was not interested in

> sharing his faith. His friends prevailed and talked him into joining them. As they went about sharing their faith with others in the park, he became more excited and ended up leading someone to the Lord himself! He's no longer the same!

Every occasion is an opportunity for evangelism. Our ministry team was invited to the be "entertainment" for a wedding reception. From the first word to the last, every word and song centered on the love of God and what God has done for mankind - sharing the Gospel all evening concluding with an open invitation to all the guests to receive Jesus. Don't you love it!



The kid's made flowers, built their own pizzas, and watched the movie Facing the Giants (Thai subtitles). A message based on the movie was given and the kids were challenged to give God their best.





